Freedom of Information Act 2000/Environmental Information Regulations 2004  

re: rough sleeping

Your request for information has now been considered and the Council’s response to your questions is shown below.

You asked:
Please can you provide the following: 
· Monthly new rough sleeper figures from June last year until July this year.

Answer:

519
Our Annual Rough Sleeper count identified 26 individuals sleeping rough on the night of the count in November 2023. This figure is supported by regular periodic counts that happen in the City which also identify between 14 and 20 people sleeping rough at any one time a reflection of the strong off the street offer made available to those facing Rough Sleeping and Homelessness.
I would define new rough sleepers as people who are identified by the council’s homelessness team as rough sleeping for the first time. 
We use the same definition.
Further, can the council confirm if it also records the reasons given by those rough sleepers for rough sleeping - E.g. eviction, release from prison.
Yes, please see table attached.
If the reasons for rough sleeping are recorded, can the council confirm if any of its rough sleepers have specified they are rough sleeping due to early release from prison.
This is a refusal in accordance with Section 1.1 of the FOI Act.

We don’t hold this information, only that they have been released from prison. We know that most prisoners don’t serve a full sentence. 
If so can the following information be provided: 
· The number of rough sleepers for the above period (June 2023-2024) broken down by month and by reason for rough sleeping. 
Please find information in the attached table.
If, for example, rough sleepers only started to state the reason for their homelessness was early release from prison and/or if the council only started to track this data from a particular point during the period I have requested, please can you provide the figures from that date. 

We will be collating data from 10th September 2024
You may re-use the information under an Open Government Licence.

